
From: GSA BAAR Project <baar@gsa.gov> 
Date: Tue, Apr 16, 2013 at 9:30 AM 
Subject: Updated RWA IPAC Data Fields Brochure Now Available 
 
 
In an effort to keep GSA customers informed of changes that may impact their billing processes, this 
email is to inform you that the RWA IPAC Data Fields Brochure (PDF) has been updated to reflect 
recent changes to how GSA will populate RWA IPAC data fields for its billing customers. Version 2 
of this brochure is now available at http://www.gsa.gov/portal/getMediaData?mediaId=166687 (PDF) 
and includes the following revisions: 
 
The following data fields will continue to be populated with “NA”: 
  -  Contract line item number 
  -  Job number 
 
Two additional data fields will be changing effective July 2013: 
  -  Fiscal station number 
  -  (ACT) trace number 
 
Examples of the following data fields have been corrected: 
  -  Document reference number 
  -  Fiscal station number 
  -  Accounting classification code 
  -  Obligating document number 
  -  Sender Treasury account symbol 
  -  (ACT) trace number 
 
Please use the information in this brochure to prepare to load data correctly into your internal 
systems without disruption when these changes take effect in July 2013. 
 
We will continue to communicate with you to support your transition to VCSS. Please visit 
http://www.gsa.gov/baar for more information. Note that all our communications materials can 
be found here: http://www.gsa.gov/portal/content/142063. 
 
The GSA Billing and Accounts Receivable (BAAR) Team 
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